

CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL

Parish AGM Meeting – Linstead Village Hall at 7.30pm - 17 May 2021
MINUTES
1.  John Ibbot was proposed as Chairman by CH and seconded by JH, he was voted unanimously to the post and accepted and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office to become the Chairman of Chediston and Linstead Group Parish Council
2.  Janet Heath was proposed and seconded as Vice – Chairman and agreed to hold the post.  She signed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  She thanked Cllrs for their best wishes following her recent operation.
3.  Apologies for absence were received from Sarah Heath and Tammi Mason.
4. The Chairman welcomed Councillors and members of the Public and thanked Janet for her contribution as the former Chairman.  Those present were, John Ibbott, Janet Heath, Jo Wareham, Mark Titchiner and Colin Hackshall
5.  There were no Declarations of interest to record.
6.  The Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting, (20 July 2020) were signed having previously being agreed.
7. Minutes of the Planning meeting held via Zoom on 19 April 2021 were recorded as a true and accurate account of the meeting and duly signed.
8. There were no matters arising from minutes: 
9. Public Forum – no comments were received.
10.  We welcomed Jonathan Vaughan and JI proposed him to be a Co-opted Councillor and was seconded by MT and voted onto Chediston and Linstead Group Parish Council as a Co-opted Councillor.  Jonny signed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  Jonny will have full voting rights.
11. Our new volunteer Tree Warden, Julia Gilbey was in the Public Gallery and reported on her vision for the future. She will seek landowners who have space for tree planting and people to assist with tree planting. She intends to apply for a tree planting pack for winter 2021/22.  Anyone interested can contact her on gmautoaccessories@hotmail.co.uk or 07787 `158873. Residents of Chediston and Linstead are being invited to forward photo’s of their favourite trees to be included in a competition and this will also help Julia record the trees in our villages.  There is a Queen’s platinum Jubilee tree planting scheme being advertised and we will apply to join.
12. Notice board in Chediston – Details were forward to Councillors.  Chediston Church Council have asked us to contribute 50% of the funds towards sharing a new notice board in Chediston as both the existing boards are coming to the end of their useful lives.  The cost will be around £800. Cllrs thought that we should investigate some alternative options and get additional quotes.  We will approach a local company for a quote to make a metal one and JI would happily powder coat it for free.  The Clerk will bring quotes to the next meeting.
13. 2021/2022 Risk Assessment and review of fixed Assets were read out to the meeting and they were adopted and signed.
14. The Annual Accounts were approved by the council in readiness for Internal and external Auditor.  The Certificate of Exemption and Section 1 and 2 of AGAR were signed by the Chairman.
15. Financial: - Financial Statements were given to Councillors.  The PC Reconfirmed the Responsible Financial Officer and Internal Auditor.  The PC agreed to bring the Clerks salary in line with current pay scale.   Cheques for authorisation and signature 
Chediston Church Council donation to churchyards £60.00        Linstead Parochial Church Council donation to churchyards £60.00    SALC annual subscription £189.71                                           Linsteasd Village Hall rent £15.00                                                              Rent for Chediston Amenity field has not been paid since year 2014/15, eight years including 2021/22 is outstanding.  JW will bring an invoice to our next meeting.                                                                           
16. The Suffolk Code of Conduct was read out and adopted by Councillors and adopted, it was signed by the Chairman.
17. Speeding on B1123 – next steps.  The PC are very keen to be able to enforce speed restrictions on the B1123.  CH continues to contact the Speed Awareness team to find out when they will carry out their survey.  We will look into having a speed awareness camera installed.
18. Taking community project ideas forward.  – We will be holding a litter pick over the bank holiday weekend - 29/30/31 May 2021.  JH has 12 pickers (that have been donated by NORSE) for use.  Please contact Janet on 01986 785289 to arrange to pick up a hoop and picker.  Black bin liners will need to be returned to Dormy House, Linstead Parva by Wednesday 2 June as NORSE have arranged to collect the rubbish.  A community picnic  on Chediston Amenity field in the summer will be arranged.  A cricket match between ourselves and other local villages was suggested and the Clerk will contact Rumburgh to see if they may be interested.  CH brought our attention to some grant funding – Beccles Community Grant funding -JV will help with a bid to support paying for the community field in Chediston that enhances residents wellbeing and ability to live healthy lives.               
19. Correspondence.                                                                                   Clerks and Councils Direct       Halesworth Police Report, May 2021   Current situation re Sizewell.  Stephen Burroughs’ Suffolk County Council “A Brief Look Back” and his annual report in video form.                           
20. Any other urgent business. – Clerk will contact Highways and express our appreciation of the quality of the grass cutting along the B1123 carried out today.  JW has registered the PC to use/copy Ordinance Survey maps for free.  A decision has been made to hold all 2021 meetings in Linstead Village Hall, the next meeting will be held on Monday 19th July 2021.
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING - MONDAY 17 MAY 2021

Colin Hackshall was proposed as chairman for the meeting, he agreed and   signed a Declaration of Acceptance.
Oliver Wareham read out a report from Chediston United Chairties Trust.
           A report from Tamasine Batey – Web-master was read out detailing the    
web-site and Facebook pages.
CHEDISTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Yvonne Watts communicated that there had not been any room hire therefore, there was nothing to report from the Chediston Church Room.

LINSTEAD PARVA and LINSTEASD MAGNA ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

          Janet Heath read out a report from Linstead Village Hall Committee.
Signed …………………………………    Dated …………………………………..

